
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Baronial Anniversary 2012 - Behold the mighty Kraken!  
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Email Subscriptions for FTT are now available

Dear Readers, 

Whilst attending our recent 

Baronial Anniversary event, I 

realised that one of the things I 

enjoy most about BA is 

looking at the beautiful and 

useful crafts produced for the 

Arts and Sciences 

Championship. If you werenõt 

able to attend the event, you 

can see pictures of most of the 

entries on pages 5 and 6. 

I had helped set up the tables 

for the display to go upon, and 

we had optimistically set up 

two large tables and 

contemplated a third.  

However, considering the 

number of skilled craftspeople 

our Barony boasts, there were 

all too few entries; some 

entrants submitted two or 

more items so all up, there 

were only a handful of 

competitors.  

This is a shame.  

As we face the long (at least in 

Dunedin) indoor winter 

period, now is a good time to 

contemplate what you might 

like to submit for next yearõs 

A&S Championship. Then you 

have the whole rest of the year 

to prepare for next Canterbury 

Faire.  

I look forward to seeing your 

entries alongside my own next 

year! 

Yours in Service, 

Mýrún Jóhansdóttir  

  

 

 

 

 

Credits for this issue: 

Cover Art:                © 2012. Eleanora van den Bogaerde.  Used with permission. 
           

Pictures:   p. 5, 6 (1) Meisterin Christian Baier 
 (2) Eleanora van den Bogaerde. All pictures used with 
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This is the May 2012 issue of From the Tower, a publication of the Barony of 
Southron Gaard of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). From 
the Tower is only available online on the Southron Gaard website at 
http://sg.lochac.sca.org/ftt.htm. It is not a corporate publication of SCA, Inc., and 
does not delineate SCA, Inc. policies. 
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Kingdom of Lochac 
 
 
King &  Queen:      Siridean and Margie  

 
Please send award recommendations to crown@lochac.sca.org with a courtesy copy to B&B@sg.lochac.sca.org 
Additional information can be found on the Kingdom website: www.lochac.sca.org. 

 

 

Their Excellencies Speak 
We wish to take this opportunity to thank all those who 
braved the wilds of North Canterbury to attend Baronial 
Anniversary at the fabulous Cust Community Centre, 
with additional thanks to those who provided 
transportation for others and/or stayed behind to help 
with the clean up.   
 
The stewarding team (Signora Elisabetta et al) did well in 
the face of inclement weather, while the cooking crew 
(Dama Antonia, Mistress Taddea and Lady Sybilla) did 
themselves proud in this new and untried venue. (We 
understand that others also helped in the kitchen, thanks 
to them also). Attendees were amused throughout the 
day with a variety of entertaining tournaments run by the 
outgoing Baronial Champions, which included such 
memorable incidents as Quentin's unbreaking stick 
(supplied by Lord Raffe), and the beautiful 
Archery/Crossbow targets created by Lord Ronan.  Of 
course, the unscheduled appearance of Frederick, the 
sole survivor from Admiral Martuccio's flagship added 
some excitement, which quickly turned to terror once the 
soteltie of the creature responsible for the destruction 
was unveiled. (After careful consideration of the 
evidence, We encourage you to eschew travel by boat 
until such time as the kraken is dealt with.) 
 
The next scheduled event in the Barony is Yule, which is 
to be held in the city of Dunedin on the 16th June.  The 
steward, Lady Mýrún, has carefully organised this to 
coincide with the opportunity to view manuscripts at the 
University of Otago.  This is a wonderful opportunity, 
especially for those interested in calligraphy and 
illumination, so don't let the distance put you off.  A 
number of people have already indicated their intent to 
attend, and plans for car-pooling and/or convoying are 

just starting to get underway.  If you are interested, speak 
up now! 
 
Similarly, if the recent events haven't been your cup of 
small-beer, consider stewarding one in the style you 
would like to attend. 
 
There is something immensely satisfying in seeing your 
vision come to life and be experienced and enjoyed by 
others.  Additionally, the camaraderie within the team at 
the conclusion of a successful event is something 
particularly special.  If you would like to try running an 
event, but don't know where to begin, there are many 
experienced stewards who would be happy to point you 
in the right direction or answer your questions.  
Additionally, the Council Officers can provide advice 
and assistance, particularly about the potentially daunting 
area of event finances.  Or, if you don't want to leap out 
on your own, ask an experienced steward if you can help 
them with next event - they will be glad of the extra pair 
of hands! 
 
 
As with many things, the SCA is what YOU make of it.    
 
 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 

Oswyn and Isabel Maria  
 
 
Baron and Baroness of Southron Gaard 
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Seneschalõs Comments 

I must add my thanks to others to Lady Elisabetta 

and her team who made the Baronial Anniversary 

happen last month. 

The venue in Cust, though semi-rural, was 

nevertheless quite roomy and well appointed, with 

child-friendly surrounds, and not expensive or 

onerous to hire.  The stewards report that there 

are other similar venues in the districts 

surrounding Christchurch, which probably deserve 

some attention, given the limited range of venues 

in the city itself at the moment. 

However, their outlying nature immediately raises 

a question of how to reduce or avoid any 

problems of transport that this might pose for 

some people.  I would be interested to know how 

many people might have wished to go but were 

put off by some aspect of travel to the site. 

At time of writing, I don't have details of the BA 

finances, but I do know that it covered its costs 

with a comfortable margin.  This is the desirable 

state of affairs for our events in the long run, 

which means that we can cope with an occasional 

event not doing very well, for whatever reason, 

without breaking anything. 

Through the efforts of our event stewards to meet 

this expectation over time, our Barony has a 

comfortable bank balance of about $15,000, once 

all our current bills are paid.  From history, we 

know that there is a minimum reserve needed to 

avoid cash shortage problems in preparation for 

Canterbury Fair, and we are comfortably over that. 

Therefore, I think that it is worth asking and 

discussing: if we chose to apply some of the spare 

reserve to enhancing the Barony, what might we 

usefully spend it on?  Is there equipment or other 

kit that we might invest in, that would increase the 

splendour and pageantry of our events? Or 

increase the interest of the regular activities or 

make these easier to run? 

We are not under any pressure to follow this 

course, nor to assign all of our free reserve to it.  If 

there are no glowing, white-hot ideas to be had 

just at the moment, or we do not sufficiently agree 

on the best ideas, then we can wait, in the 

expectation that such ideas will likely arise in the 

future. 

Please give some thought to this, and please share 

these thoughts in the public discussion I hope to 

spark off in the near future. 

In service, 

Lowrens  

 

Seneschal 

Southron Gaard 
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Baronial Anniversary 2012 

 

 

 

Those competing for 

the role of Champion 

kneel before Their 

Excellencesõ at 

Opening Court.  (1) 

The sole survivor of 

Captain Martuccioõs ill 

fated ship gallantly expires 

after delivering his 

messageé (1) 

From right: Baron 

Oswyn Carolus, 

Isabella of Southron 

Gaard, Sir Ratbod, 

Sophia deMassard 

(winner of the Boffer 

Championship), THL 

Richard dõAllier (1) 
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Sir Callum McLeod and 

Lord Raffe deMessard 

square off for the 

Crossbow 

Championship (left) (1) 

 

Below: A Viking 

contests the 

Fencing    

Championship (1) 

Above: Some of the entries for 

the A&S Championship (2) 
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Pre-Event Notice: Brewersõ A&S Competition 
Here let it be known that a Brewing A & S Competition shall be held at this yearõs Yule celebration, said 

Competition being an opportunity for our Baronyõs fine Brewers to showcase their talents outside of the 

bounds of the Potable Adventurersõ Company. 

Entrants may submit no more than two entries, being a Beer, Ale, or Cider of their choice, and are 

expected to be at least 18 years of age if entering or tasting.  Presentation is part of your entry (consider 

labels, bottles). Please document your entries. Period recipes are encouraged, but not required so long as 

it is created for the enjoyment of yourself, the populace and the art of brewing. You may keep your 

recipe secret if you desire (though points will be deducted), however all ingredients MUST be listed, else 

your entry will not be judged. 

Please advise the competition coordinator, Lady Mýrún Jóhansdóttir of your intention to enter before 

the 1st June 2012, and she will send you an entry form. Contact: wheeles76@gmail.com 

Yule 2012 
Pre Event Notice: 

Subject to approval from Council, the Steward of Yule 2012 wishes to advise the Populace of the 

following: 

Yule will this year be held in the city of Dunedin, on the day of Saturday, 16th June 2012. The event will 

begin with sundry cultural activities at the Dunedin Public Art Gallery, the University of Otago, and 

possibly the Dunedin Public Library, from approximately 2pm. 

Thereafter, we shall retire to the Wakari School Hall, in order to enjoy Feasting, Entertainment, a 

Brewing A&S competition and the traditional Yule Quill competition. Entries for the Yule Quill are 

required to be Comic in nature. 

Further information will be coming soon. 

Yours in Service, 

Mýrún Jóhansdóttir 

Baronial Champions ð AS XLVI (2012)  

Heavy Combat: Sir Callum McLeod 

Arts and Sciences: Signora Elisabetta Foscari 

Archery: Lord Darayavash 

Crossbow: Sir Callum McLeod 

Rapier: Baron Oswyn Carolus 

Boffer (inaugural): Sophia deMessard 

Awards Given 

The Order of the Tour dõOr:  Lady Chunegund Screivogelin 

LõOrdre du Coeur Loyal: THL Richard dõAlliers 



MAY 2012                                    FROM THE TOWER         PAGE 8                              

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


